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 Greetings! 
 
We are enthusiastic about highlighting what's new at the Atwood House & 
Museum this year.  Many of you receive our monthly e-newsletters but we 

want to make sure that you have the latest information.   
 
Thanks to major grants from the Dreyfus Foundation and Kemper Family Foundation, we have 
two new exhibits in the Main Gallery and the Portrait Gallery.  The exhibits were created by a 
team of volunteers and staff under the leadership of Costumes & Textiles, Chair, Janet Marjollet 
and her colleague, Barbara Hogan.  These two dedicated volunteers have for worked over a year 
assembling a review of clothing and artifacts from the 17th to the 20th century, many of which 
have not been on display in the past.  Our mission as a museum is to not only preserve these 
items but to display them as we share the stories from our rich history. The other new exhibit 
reflects on how major battles including the Civil War, Revolutionary War and World War I im-
pacted our community as we honor those who served our country.   
 
Additional highlights at the Museum for 2017 include: 
 
 * Concerts and more lectures than ever - offering a variety of fascinating perspectives on  
 our past and our present. 
 
 * Our new Gift Shop Manager, Gaylene Heppe, who set up technology for easier checkout 
 and inventory management and added many items specially selected for our visitors   
 including locally-made goods, educational games and literature, and unusual gift items  
 relating to our history and culture. 
 
 * A free audio-guide tour of the Old House and Stallknecht Collection for smartphone  
 users.  This 20-minute customized tour allows you to move through these popular permanent 
 exhibits at your own pace with fact-filled stories and entertaining descriptions. 
 
 * Membership benefits for higher level donors such as private tours and use of our facility as 
 another way of showing our gratitude while providing an opportunity to get to know our  
 Museum even better. 
 
 * Business sponsorship programs with free admission passes and website links to show your 
 support and also get the recognition that you deserve. 
 
 * Formalized facility rental program providing an elegant and unique venue for your private 
 parties and special groups. 
 
 * An extended season for our exhibits allowing you and your guests to spend more time 
 with us. 
 
Are you getting our regular emails and e-newsletter updates?  If not, and you have given us your 
email address, our messages may be going into your spam folder.  We can help you fix 
this.  Simply send us an email at lvd.atwood@gmail.com and we will send you directions.  If you 
still have problems, give us a call and we will assist you by telephone.   
 
We hope to see you soon at the Atwood House & Museum new exhibits, the upcoming American 
Baroque Concert during History Weekend in June, our ever-popular Evening to Remember Gala 
in July honoring Barry Clifford Sr. for his research on the Whydah, the special lectures, and our 
Annual Meeting in August featuring renowned author and historian, Sally Gunning. 
 
A special thank you goes out to the Chatham voters who approved the $80,000 Community 
Preservation Act grant that will allow us to move forward on renovations to the Atwood Houseôs 
foundation and flooring. 
 
                  
 
                  Danielle Jeanloz 
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The schedule of events planned for the late Spring and 
Summer is extensive and varied. Opening weekend will 
be memorial Day weekend, May 26 and 27, from 1:00 to 
4:00 pm both days. Hours will continue to be weekends, 
Friday and Saturday, 1:00 to 4:00 through July 1. begin-
ning Tuesday, July 5 hours will be Tuesday through Sat-
urday, 10:00 am to 4:00 pm. Hours change to afternoons 
again on September 5th. 
 
History Weekend is June 16th through 18th this year. 
There will be various events among the museums in Chat-
ham. The Atwood House & Museum will be open with 
free admission Friday and Saturday. On  Sunday after-
noon at 2 p.m., the At the Atwood Lecture Series will 
host The Winged Cell Phone of Yesteryear, presented by 
Phil Kyle. Admission is free for museum members and $5 
for non-members. 
 
 A very special event will be sponsored by the Atwood 
House & Museum  on Sunday, June 18th at the United 
Methodist Church on Main Street in downtown Chatham. 
This will be a concert by the American Baroque Orchestra 
at 4 p.m. A taste of the music for this event was enjoyed 
at the Atwood House & Museum recently during a lec-
ture/concert on April 30th. Two members of the orches-
tra, playing the baroque viola and two different baroque 
guitars performed and discussed the development of mu-
sic during the 16th and 17th centuries in Europe and 
North America. The concert on June 18th will feature a 
15 member orchestra in a program titled Voyage to the 
Colonies. Tickets for this fund raising event are $25 if 
ordered in advance, $30 at the door. A limited number of 

reserved seats are available for $40 each.  Student tickets 
are $15 each. Reservations are encouraged by contact-
ing  atwoodmuseumevents@gmail.com or (508) 945- 2493.  
 
On Sunday, July 9th  at 2 p.m., there will be a lecture by 
local author Deborah  Swiss. His-
torian and Harwich resident Ms. 
Swiss will discuss her latest 
book, The Tin Ticket: The Heroic 
Journey of Australiaôs Convict 
Women, and share a slide 
presentation and Australian arti-
facts. Deborah has appeared on 
The Today Show in the United 
States and on ABC Radio across 
Australia. Her work has been 
featured in The New York 
Times, Time, Fortune, The Wall 
Street Journal, and The Sydney 
Morning Herald. Learn the com-
pelling true story of survival and 
triumph of the human spirit as 
seen through the eyes of three ordinary women who 
led extraordinary lives and were among the founding 
mothers of modern Australia. Admission is free for mem-
bers, $5 for non-members. 
 
The Annual Meeting will be held on Sunday, August 20th 
at The Eldredge Public Library, The business meeting 
will  be at 3:30 p.m. with the program by author Sally 
Gunning at about 4:00 p.m. Members may make reserva-
tions in advance. The featured speaker will be Sally Gun-

ning, author and President of the 
Brewster Historical Society, who will 
discuss ñThe Humans Behind the  
History.ò 

Upcoming Events for the Spring and Summer 2017 

American Baroque Orchestra in performance 

Author Deborah Swiss 
Speaker on July 9th 
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T hrough the use of our extensive collection of textiles, the Museum has created two new 
exhibits for 2017 ï Chatham in the Military and Win-
dows into Time. 
 Chatham in the Military, sponsored by the Kemper 
Family Foundations, pays tribute to the many local men 
who fought for our countryôs freedom. The Revolution-
ary War (1775-1783), the Civil War (1861-1865) and 
the early years of World War I are all represented. We 
have an array of artifacts from each war as well as Ar-
my, Navy, and Coast Guard honor rolls on display.  
Items include a musket, a pistol, a gun cleaning kit, a 
Tommy gun replica and an actual hydrogen pump for 
inflating the blimps of World War I. 
 A brief history of the Coast Guard in Chatham high-
lights its importance to our town. 
 View a model of the Naval Air Station in North 
Chatham and its story, as well as a description of the 
role of the Marconi Station as it related to Chatham. 
 Included in this area of the exhibit is a beautiful array 
of American flags from our collection.  Not only does it 
show the growth of our country but the patriotism of our 
people who sewed flags and added stars as new states 
entered the union.  The Flag of the Revolution or Grand 
Union Flag (1776), the Bennington Flag, handmade 13 
star flags and an early printed flag are all fine examples 
of well-preserved patriotic textiles.  Post-Civil War 
flags give some surprising facts about our countryôs 
growth.  All of the flags have audio interpretations to 
enhance their stories. 

 Windows into Time, 
sponsored by the Max 
and Victoria Dreyfus 
Foundation, takes a 
grand tour through 
Chatham from our ear-
ly beginnings through 
the Roaring Twenties. 
 Using a series of  
vignettes one can   ex-
perience how Chatham 
grew from an early 
farming and fishing  
village with the help of 
the Monomoyick into a 
community of in-
creased wealth, educa-
tion and transportation, 
all of which supported 
the tourism, and still  
abounds today. 
 In 1656, William 
Nickerson purchased 
land from the Mono-
moyick tribe.  His set-
tlement of Chatham is the basis for our first vignettes, 
The ñMonomoyick Trailò and the ñBeach Sceneò.  We 
can observe what life looked like by seeing a Mono-
moyick Wetu, a domed hut made of saplings and bark 
used by Northeastern American tribes, as well as an ear-
ly settler woman handwashing her family clothing 
by the beach and drying items atop bushes. 
 By 1799, we arrive at the ñAge of Homespunò.  
Through the warmth of a keeping room scene, we 
experience what clothing was worn, along with a 
beautiful handmade quilt and christening dress. 
 During the ñAge of Independenceò schools and 
churches were added to the community.  We see the 
school master and student, teaching and learning. 
 The ñAge of Transportationò brings the arrival 
of the railroad to Chatham.  This and the popularity 
of the automobile brought an influx of people to the 
town and thus brought in the ñAge of Tourismò.  
Hotels began to flourish; visitors came wearing 
their finery and headed to the beaches in their bath-
ing suits.  Chatham accommodated the interests of 
its visitors and tourism took off. 
 As the ñRoaring Twentiesò arrived so did Prohi-
bition.  Chathamôs coastline was a perfect setting 

Exhibits opening May 2017 
Chatham in the Military and Windows into Time 

Kevin Wright adjusting a flag 
for the Chatham in the Military 

exhibit 

Ron Flechtner and intern Jacob Cunningham adjusting the 
mantel in the Age of Homespun vignette 


